LOWELL TOWN COUNCIL
REGULAR MEETING
April 8,2024

The regular meeting of the Lowell Town Council was called to order on Monday, April 8, 2024,
at 7:00 P.M. by Vice-President Michael Gruszka. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited followed
by a moment of silence. Clerk-Treasurer Jill Murr called the roll. Members present were Michael
Gruszka, John Alessia, Shane Tucker, and John Yelkich; Todd Angerman, was absent. Staff
present were Town Manager Craig Hendrix, Police Chief Jim Woestman, Fire Chief Chris
Gamblin, and GIS Director Greg White. Town Attorney David Westland joined via Zoom

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Councilman Tucker made a motion to approve the March 25, 2024, Work Session and Regular
meeting minutes, seconded by Councilman Yelkich and carried with four ayes on voice vote.

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS

President Angerman stated he had reviewed White Vouchers #11910 - 11962 $600,38.09, White-
Police #1217 - #1220 $1,459.77, Wastewater #5258 - #5305 $190,726.13, and Stormwater Utility
#6228 - #6236 $16,062.30. Motion by Councilman Yelkich and seconded by Councilman Alessia
to approve the vouchers as listed and carried with four ayes on roll call vote.

ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS

Resolution No. 2024-11 — A Resolution authorizing the Lowell Town Manager to act as the
authorized representative for making application to State Revolving Fund Program on behalf of
the Town of Lowell. Motion by Councilman Alessia and seconded by Councilman Tucker to
approve Resolution No. 2024-11; motion carried with four ayes on roll call.

NEW BUSINESS

Easements for West Side Sewer project. There will be twenty-one easements needed for the
project. Motion by Councilman Yelkich and seconded by Councilman Tucker to authorize the
Town Manager to make offers for easement for the west side sewer expansion project in an amount
not to exceed the appraised value; motion carried with four ayes on roll call.

Motion by Councilman Tucker and seconded by Councilman Yelkich to authorize the purchase of
the water tank truck from the Lowell Volunteer Fire Department; motion carried with four ayes on
roll call.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Vice-President Gruszka announced that the next regular meeting will be Monday, April 22, 2024.

MEDIA QUESTIONS/PUBLIC COMMENTS

Chuck Abrahm, Hoosier Media, inquired on the easements; they are for the West Side project to
get sanitary to the school.
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ADJOURNMENT
No further business, Councilman Alessia made a motion to adjourn-at 7:08 pm, seconded by
Councilman Tucker and carried with four ayes.

o'

il Murr, Clerk-Treasurer

SE————————————
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